
 

 

 

 
 

04th May 2021 

 
Clár Sláinte Náisiúnta do Mhná & do Naíonáin 

     Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhíse Sláinte, Aonad 7A, Áras 
Dargan,An Ceantar Theas, Baile Átha Cliath 8 

T: 076 695 9991   

National Women and Infants Health Programme 
Health Service Executive, Unit 7A, The Dargan Building, 

Heuston South Quarter, Dublin 8 
T: 076 695 9991 

 

Deputy Hourigan, 

Dáil Éireann, 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 

 

PQ Ref 19948/21: To ask the Minister for Health the progress of plans to implement a digital 

maternity system to support the National Maternity Strategy; and if he will make a statement on 

the matter. 
 

Dear Deputy Hourigan, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined 

the matter and the following outlines the position. 

 

The Maternal & Newborn Clinical Management System (MNCMS) went live in Cork University 

Maternity hospital in December 2016 and is currently live in 4 locations; Cork, The Rotunda, The 

National Maternity Hospital, and The University Hospital Kerry. The purpose of this system is to allow 

information to be shared with relevant providers of care covering all antenatal, intrapartum and postnatal 

women and the newborn, until discharge from either the hospital or community care, to the care of the 

public health nurse. A full project team are currently planning for a phase 2 implementation.  

 

I trust this clarifies the matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

Mary-Jo Biggs, General Manager, National Women and Infants Health Programme 


